
Do Vouchers Help Make Private 
Schools More Diverse? 

As Congress passed the first major federal program to fund private school tuition, a new 
study provides insight into the potential impact of this type of reform on racial segregation. 
It suggests that private schools are acting pretty much as one might expect: Private schools 
serving White students seem disinclined to welcome non-White voucher students. 

Like students, private schools choose whether or not they will participate in voucher pro-
grams. The new article examines this supply side of the choice equation. Specifically, it 
explores Alabama’s Educational Scholarship Program and the racial demographics of the 
schools—and students—with regard to that program. It’s published in the peer-reviewed 
journal, Education Policy Analysis Archives, and authored by Annah Rogers of the Univer-
sity of West Alabama and NEPC Fellow Bryan Mann of the University of Kansas. 

Created in 2013, the Educational Scholarship Program limits eligibility to students from 
families with incomes no higher than 185% of the Federal Poverty Level, meaning that a pri-
vate school opting to participate is choosing to enroll these lower-wealth students. Rogers 
and Mann determine that most of these participants have been Black. Most of the state’s 
private schools, by contrast, are majority White. 

The researchers found that schools with the highest percentages of White students were sig-
nificantly less likely to choose to participate in the voucher program. They also found that 
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the schools with the highest percentage of White students were less likely to participate in 
the program when the school is located in public school districts where more than 72 per-
cent of the students were Black. One implication of such findings is that participation in the 
voucher program is unlikely to lead to increases in private-school diversity. 

“[P]erhaps,” the researchers conclude, “the most feasible option for fostering diverse enroll-
ments and educational equity is found outside the private sector.” 

This newsletter is made possible in part by support provided by the Great Lakes Center for 
Education Research and Practice: http://www.greatlakescenter.org 

The National Education Policy Center (NEPC), a university research center housed at the 
University of Colorado Boulder School of Education, sponsors research, produces policy briefs, 
and publishes expert third-party reviews of think tank reports. NEPC publications are written 
in accessible language and are intended for a broad audience that includes academic experts, 
policymakers, the media, and the general public. Our mission is to provide high-quality 
information in support of democratic deliberation about education policy. We are guided by 
the belief that the democratic governance of public education is strengthened when policies 
are based on sound evidence and support a multiracial society that is inclusive, kind, and 
just. Visit us at: http://nepc.colorado.edu 
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